Freedom of Information Act 2000/Environmental Information Regulations 2004  
re: Leicester Climate Assembly
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:
Thank you for providing information previously on to the Leicester's Climate Assembly held on 18th January 2020 (ref: FOIA 30208). I would like to request some further details if possible:


1. 
You stated that there was an advisory/oversight board created with TalkShop to assist with the delivery of the climate workshop. Would you be able to provide me with the names and organisations of this group?

Answer:

In our earlier response we said: “We worked with independent expert facilitators from TalkShop to assist with the design and delivery of the Climate Assembly.” Further information about TalkShop is available on their website here. We worked principally with Perry Walker from TalkShop on the design and delivery of the assembly and, to a lesser extent Martin Yarnit. Both of them attended on the day as lead co-facilitators. Perry’s and Martin’s contact details are available on the ‘Who we are’ page of the website here.


2. 
Could you provide me with the names and organisations of those who presented evidence/information at the climate assembly? This could include those who were used as 'expert witnesses' or people from external organisations brought in to share their views.
Information about the climate emergency and possible responses to it was collated by the council’s Sustainability Team and presented by the Change Manager (Climate Emergency) from the team. No external ‘expert witnesses’ took part. After the participants had deliberated and come to their conclusions, a representative from Leicester Young People’s Assembly shared her reflections from a youth perspective on the day’s proceedings. Two other reps. from the RSA also shared their reflections on the day from the RSA’s perspective. Names of the representatives are withheld under section 40(2) (personal information). Section 40 refers to personal data and cannot be released under the Freedom of Information Act. This is therefore a refusal under Section 17 of the Act. The Council judges that disclosure of this information to the wider world under the Act would constitute a breach of Data Protection principles, notably Principle 1-fair, lawful and transparent processing and Principle 2 – processing for specified, legitimate & explicit purposes. 

Our decision not to invite external speakers to present evidence at the event was down to the shortened length of the event compared to a full Citizens’ Assembly. We decided, for reasons of cost and practicality, to limit the event to one day. This meant that there wouldn’t be time to accommodate external speakers while also giving plenty of time for deliberation by the participants. So, we decided to develop our own set of information, drawing upon external evidence, and with a focus on steps that the council could take both to address climate change in its own operations and to enable others in the city to act too. We then sought the participants’ views on what the council should be prioritising when it developed its strategy and action plan.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.

